
Bulletin #2021-42 
 

MUNICIPAL RELATIONS 
 

Important Notice to all Elected Officials 
 

Reminder that Temporary Suspension of Local 
Government Provisions expire on July 31, 2021 

 
As Manitoba progresses with the ‘4-3-2-One Great Summer’ Reopening Path to 

allow for fewer restrictions and further rebuild our economy, additional COVID-19 
pandemic response measures are concluding. On July 31, 2021, Orders regarding the 
Temporary Suspension of Local Government Provisions enacted under The Emergency 
Measures Act will end. The orders can be viewed here: 
https://web2.gov.mb.ca/laws/statutes/index_orders.php. 

 
Effective August 1, 2021, the temporary suspension of provisions relating to by-

elections to fill a vacancy on council; notices of public hearings and other public notices, 
and various planning-related approvals and certificates will no longer be in place.  

 
While Manitoba remains in ORANGE: Restricted level on the pandemic 

response system, municipalities are encouraged to continue safe COVID-19 prevention 
practices in all municipal activities.   

 
Manitoba Municipal Relations continues to monitor the impacts of the pandemic 

to municipal activities and will reassess future requirements for Temporary Suspension 
Orders, as needed. 
 

Should you require additional assistance please email MRMAAS@gov.mb.ca or 
phone 204-945-2572. 
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